
 
 

650 W. State Street ● Room 307 ● Boise, ID ● 83702 
P.O. Box 83720 ● Boise, ID ● 83720-0037 

 
October 16, 2024  
 
Stephanie Snarr 
Kimberly School District 414 
141 Center Street West  
Kimberly, Idaho 83341 
 
Re: Expanding Arts Access in Rural Public Schools Grant  
 
 
Hello Stephanie,  
 
On behalf of the Office of the State Board of Education (OSBE), it is a pleasure to inform 
you that Kimberly School District has been approved for an Expanding Arts Access in 
Rural Public Schools grant for the 2024-2025 school year in the amount of $3500.  
 
This grant is made possible by the Idaho State Legislature in partnership with the Idaho 
State Board of Education. Please consider writing your legislators to express your 
appreciation for their support of arts education in Idaho public schools.  
 
Please keep the following in mind as you manage your grant:  
 
 
Receipt of Funds 
You may have already received your payment. If you have not, it will be coming soon 
through the State Controller's Office. Grant funds must be expended prior to the end of the 
fiscal year, June 30, 2025. 
 
Project Change Requests 
If there is any change to your planned project, please send an email to Nick Wagner at 
nwagner@edu.idaho.gov requesting approval for the change. Include a summary of your 
planned change and an updated project budget. 
 
Final Report 
This grant requires a final report, including a summary of project impact, a list of itemized 
expenses, photo or video documentation of your project, and counts of youth, adults, and 
artists involved to be submitted upon project completion or by July 31, 2025, whichever 
comes first. Please submit through the Idaho Commission on the Arts web portal at 
https://grants.arts.idaho.gov. 
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Return of Unspent Funds 
If you do not expend all grant funds, please note this in your final report. All unspent funds 
should be returned to the State of Idaho. Please mail a paper check along with a description 
regarding the return of funds to Idaho State Board of Education, ATTN: Fiscal. 650 W State 
Street, Room 3O7, Boise, ID 83702. 
 
Sharing Your Great Work 
The Idaho State Board of Education may feature the work of grant recipients in its 
publications, displays, website, and social media. As you develop and facilitate your project, 
we would love to have you document the process with photos and share them with us. The 
Idaho State Board of Education does not collect royalties or hold copyrights to artistic 
products resulting from this grant; however, it has legal authority to use or reproduce with 
credit, images for nonprofit, official, promotional, or educational purposes. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Nick Wagner at nwagner@edu.idaho.gov or (208) 
488-7586. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Joshua C Whitworth 
Executive Director 


